
Annual General Meeting – Executive Director’s Report 
December 12th, 2018 

 
Thank you all for coming tonight. Your continued support of adult soccer is greatly appreciated. 
 
A review of our past year includes my absense while on maternity leave, and another change in the Office 
Coordinator position as Ifman Huerta joined the team. Both Ifman and Rebecca are instrumental in the operations 
of the league. I am grateful to them for their hard work, and making it a pleasure to go to work each day. Daniel 
Kelly and Steven Schmidt have moved on to SYS and SSA, respectively. We wish them the very best! 
 
As usual, I must quickly acknowledge our board. Their countless hours and efforts are the backbone of the league, 
and we couldn’t do it without their passion and expertise. Gord Quinlan, speficially, has been such an asset to me. 
His vast knowledge and history of soccer in Saskatoon is priceless. He is a strong leader, and I appreciate his 
commitment to us and the sport. Thank you, Gord, for your time as President with Saskatoon Adult Soccer. 
 
Looking back at the last year, it was an exceptionally busy year while we hosted the 2018 Toyota National 
Championships in October. It was a huge feat which I am very happy to have seen come – and go! The Local 
Organizing Committee, volunteers, staff, and sponsors were incredible. We look forward to hosting again in the 
future. 
 
As mentioned last year, we are constantly trying to make things easier for our players and team contacts to ensure 
they are getting the best possible service. In doing so, we introduced Season Opener Week at both soccer centres. 
During the first week of games players were able to register and get player ID cards with ease. It was a huge 
success and something we will offer in the future. 
 
We are also happy to announce that we will be bringing Interac/Debit to the office! Team Fees will still be paid via 
cheque or online but the interac will be available for player ID cards and individual player registrations. 
 
There will also be a change from PayPal to Stack Pay in the new year as Goalline has been acquired by Stack Sports, 
a leading world-wide sports website. More information will be given as it comes to us. 
 
Going forward, we are reviewing all of our leagues, and looking to the future. What would you like to see? Maybe 
some walking soccer? Beach soccer? Please let us know! 
 
Thank you again to everyone in attendance, and throughout our league. I look forward to hearing from you! 
 
Merry Christmas! Have a wonderful year! 
 
Danielle Bryk 
Executive Director 
Saskatoon Adult Soccer Inc. 
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